Child Protection

Your child’s safety is of
paramount concern to us. If
you have a concern which
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Every child should feel safe
You can get help here ..
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SAFEGUARDING OUR COLLEGE

If you have any concerns about your own safety, or that of another person,
please talk to a member of our team or another adult at our College
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involves the safety and
wellbeing of a child or young
person, please contact

Mrs Hazel Blackmore
(Designated Safeguarding
Lead), Mr Jack Brokenshire or
Miss Rachael Squire
immediately.
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The safeguarding team, your tutor, teachers and ATs. wga o chvagns
We are all here to help and guide you

Together; we care, we challenge, we excel

If the concern is outside College hours, please contact
MASH on 0345 155 1071

(email: mashsecure@devon.gov.uk)

Children’s Social Care Emergency Duty Team

(out of hours) on 0845 6000 388 or

Police on 101 (non-emergency) and 999 (emergency).

T Massey N Murphy
Deputy HoY 7 Deputy HoY 11

g

R Turner J Brokenshire
toralLead  Director of SEND Deputy Designated
Safeguarding Lead

W Stephens
Deputy Designat

E Ruxton

Sixth Form Pastoral Lead ~ Sixth Form

Tavistock College
Open Evening

Contact us: 01822 614231
n e

Non pupil day - Wednesday 11th October 2023

Years 4,5 & 6
Wednesday 27th September
Presentations and tours:
5.15pm, 6.00pm & 6.45pm

enquiries@tavistockcollege.org
———— e e




Meet the Tutor Evenings Year 8-13

We would like to invite you to meet a Meet

the Tutor Evening and Presentation during VEET (SR LI

the week beginning 18th September. The

purpose of this evening is for you to have Years 8 & 9 Tuesday 19th September 2023
an individual meeting with your child’s

tutor, so you are able to discuss how they Year 10 & 11 Wednesday 20th September 2023

are settling back into college life and raise
any concerns or questions. Refreshments
are available.

Years 12 & 13 Thursday 21st September 2023

Appointments are available via the parents evening booking system and you will receive an
invitation to book via email.

Cost of living

Help and guidance

Are vou worried about the

xising cost of energy bills,
'ood and transpori:

You are not alone, the cost of living
crisis is affecting many of us.

You may want help accessing grants and debt advice,
support getting all the money you are entitled to, or simply
want to know more about the government's recent support
measures. West Devon Borough Council want to reach out to
residents to make sure you are aware of support available.

Household Support Fund

This will be available from April 2023 to provide short-term
financial support to help meet the needs of those struggling to
afford food, energy, water bills and other related essentials.

Applications can be made online.

Inaddition, our partners will issue food vouchers to families
of children who receive free school meals so they can buy food
through the school holidays. Keep an eye on our website for
more information.

www.westdevon.gov.uk/household-support-fund

 West Devon Support Directory ‘

Anonline support directory has been created to provide
information on a wide range of support available from
within the Council and our external partners.

www.westdevon.gov.uk/support-directory

If you need any more information from the Council, then
reach out to us through our ‘Contact Us' page which will
direct you to the information you are looking for.

www.westdevon.gov.uk/contact-us

. Energy ‘ Income

Free School Meals

Many people are not aware their children qualify
for a free school meal. Check using this website —
you do not need to tell the school yourself.

www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/
school-information/school-meals

Your child will receive a nutritious two course meal
each day.

School holidays can putincreased pressure on
finances but there are ways in which you can be
supported through subsidised or free holiday clubs.

www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/family-
support/haf-programme/information-for-parents

Healthy Start Card

If you are 10 weeks pregnant or more, have a child under
fouryearsold, oryou oryour family get certain benefits,
you may be able to qualify for a Healthy Start card.
The card has money on it to be used in shops to buy:

plain liquid cow's milk;

fresh, frozen, and tinned fruit and vegetables;
fresh, dried, and tinned pulses; and

infant formula milk based on cow's milk.
You can also get free vitamins.

Seeonline to find out more and for ways to apply.

www.healthystart.nhs.uk/how-to-apply

Food Support

The cost of living crisis has made it much more
difficult for many people to afford food. If thisis
something you are experiencing, the Council have
collated alist of food hubs on their website.

www.westdevon.gov.uk/foodbanks
There is also support for youranimals -

www.rspca.org.uk/adviceandwelfare/costofliving/
foodbank

 Home ' ' Wellbeing

Are you
missing out?

More money for

your school!

Nutritious meal
every day!

$5¢
Access to free

holiday clubs!

More
teachers, trips,
and activities!
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ALL BOYS & GIRLS
FROM SCHOOL YEARS 110 11
OF ALL ABILITIES ARE WELCOME TO JOIN

ENJOY 4 TRIAL SESSIONS BEFORE SIGNING UP
MEMBERSHIP FROM £40 PER SEASON*

SIBLING DISCOUNT & OTHER
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Important parking information and restrictions

s

As the new school term begins we need to make you aware of >
our parking policy.

To ensure the safety of children at all times and due to the
number of staff and the locations of the school bus drop off
points, we do not offer any parking, waiting or dropping off
facilities for pupils at the start and end of the school day. This
applies to Tavistock College and Tavistock Primary School

students.
HOoUSEe W o~ v \{M -
We ask that you drop off and collect your children from  The Meadows (Tavist.. scith i
Meadowlands car park. Students can use both the front and rear  View larger map '«;_:
entrances to the college site and safely walk to the underpass o \ s T" //,
and into Tavistock Park towards Meadowlands carpark. ’ o N Chill Café Tavistpek
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- . . . iety (Tavistock Park) L~
Families who are collecting disabled children who attend Vs P
Tavistock College may use the 4 disabled bays available outside / .\/f
the main school. // S
L’é"t A aMIEC White Ti k

KMater Engineers o —
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If you have any concerns relating to your child being collected
from the college site please contact your child’'s Head of Year.
You may use the college site to drop off and collect children :
during the school day for appointments from 9.00am up until
3.00 pm.

The college operates a parking permit system of identification;
any vehicle parked within the college not displaying a valid
permit will be treated as security risk.

T R,

Monday 23rd - Learn to Ride x 3 sessions (Hard
1‘ Court)

e . 0900-1100
AL & =" 1130-1330
\ ‘ 1400-1600

Tuesday 24th + Wednesday 25th - Bikeability
Level 2 (2 day course)
1000-1500

Thursday 26th - Bikeability Level 3 (1 day course)
0900-1500

Friday 27th - Bikeability Level 3 (1 day course)
0900-1500

Tel - 07876735831
Web - Add a subheading
Facebook - PSSP Cycle Training | Facebook




Tavistock College Communication Charter

After listening to feedback from parents, carers and staff last
year, we feel that to formulate a communication charter
would benefit the Tavistock College stakeholder community.

Communication between home and the College is vital for the
well-being of pupils, parents, carers and staff.

This Charter sets out how communication will be managed to
make sure it is productive and positive.

In addition to progress evenings, family forums, school
events, etc., there may be occasions when parents or carers
wish to communicate with the College directly with questions
or information related to their child. There will also be
occasions where staff will need to contact parents regarding
their child.

To make sure that this is effective these principles will be
applied;

Our commitment as a College
We will:

e ensure that there is regular, proactive communication
about your child’s achievement and wellbeing

¢ aim to ensure that communication is purposeful

¢ not overload communication systems, fo help important
information not being missed.

e respond to emails, phone calls or requests for meetings
usually within 48 hours and within the times set out in our
working day.

e if there is an urgent matter, a school receptionist will ask
an appropriate member of staff to deal with the issue as
soon as possible

¢ display polite, professional conduct at all times

¢ acknowledge receipt of an email and confirm that a fuller

If there is a face to face meeting, everyone must show mutual
respect. The meeting will focus on resolving the issues that
are relevant to that family or pupil.

No offensive language, insults or personal attacks on College
staff will be tolerated. If any such incidents occur, the
meeting can be terminated with immediate effect.

No meetings or conversations shall be recorded without the
knowledge and consent of all parties to the meeting.

Please note that unreasonable, repetitive, abusive or
offensive communication is unacceptable, and the College
reserves the right fo address any such problems as they feel
are appropriate. This can include restricting correspondence
to a specified email address, using a single person as a point
of contact or using hard copy post and/or by placing
restrictions on phone calls. Parents and carers have an
implied licence to enter a College site; in cases where
behaviour is inappropriate, threatening or argumentative, this
licence can be revoked.

We want to ensure that our vision for the young people of
Tavistock and West Devon is at the heart of all
communications.

‘Working together to provide the highest quality of education
for all local children to ensure that pupils from all
backgrounds are able to succeed.”

Our aim is to ensure that all communications and discussions
about pupils and their families are positive and move matters
forward in a mutually respectful manner.




Attendance Matters
at Tavistock College

Tavistock College recognises the
importance of good attendance in
developing conscientious students with
the ability o achieve their potential.

We monitor students’ attendance on a
daily basis, both attendance at school
and at individual lessons.

Parents are expected to inform the
school by 8am if their child is absent by 3
calling 01822 614231 and selecting il
Option 4 (absence line) or by emailing
k.shalgosky@tavistockcollege.org -
giving the reason for absence.

On average @ sTuden'.r*;u\'r
Tavistock College W!
attendance of
80.1%-90% achieved @
GCSE grade 4

There are 190 school days each year,
this means that there are 175 non-
school days a year.

TAVISTOCK ATTENDANCE DATA

CURRENT ATTENDAMNCE DATA FOR YEARS 7-11 WITH COMPARATIVE DATA FROM THE
ACADEMIC YEAR 2022/23
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Good Attendance means...

Being in school at least 97% of the time or 184 to 190 days
Remember

ducation is important - don't miss out!

E | Did you know?
A two week holiday
in term-time means

that the highest
altendance a child
can achleve is

94.7%

Days of 1 42

education Days of
education

100% 90% 85% 80% 75%

attendance  attendance attendance  attendance attendance  attendance

M CONCERNED SERIOUSLY WORRIED
attendance gives you [ 8 A poor attendance gives you Very poor attendance has a serious
; chance for success iess chance of success impact and reduces life chances

Did you know?
When pupils attend school they:

* Keap up with work and Nomework

Talk to us in confidence.. Whisper it
TAV1 [+ your message] To: 07860 021 32




Devon County Council
Autism & Us Programmes

Support for parents/carers of Devon’s primary
and secondary children who are either on the
autism waiting list or who have received a
diagnosis of autism.

Our ‘Autism and Us’ programme and themed
workshops delivered this academic year will
once again be offered during the autumn fterm
for parents/carers of Devon primary and
secondary school children, pre or post-
diagnosis. We offer access for families of
children and young people (CYP) who are
currently on the autism assessment pathway, in
addition to families of CYP who have received
an autism diagnosis.

Attending the Autism and Us parent
programme gives you an opportunity to
develop your understanding of autism and look
at practical solutions fto managing and
supporting your child’s presenting needs.

Four weekly ‘live online’ sessions (each
approximately 2 hours long) related to the
following topics or themes:

e Autism overview

e Communication

* Understanding and supporting behaviour
* Sensory

To secure a place on any of the above
programmes, or to express your interest in
forthcoming programmes, please send an
email to
educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk. We
will confirm your booking and provide you with
a direct link to the event. Events will be
delivered online ‘live’ using the Microsoft
Teams platform.

Scan the QR code below for more details.

Free support sessions for parents and carers

Let’s Talk Pre-Teens is an opportunity for
you as a parent or guardian of a young
person aged approximately 9 to 12 years
old to hear about the challenges they are
facing today, and the tools you can use to
support your children and community.

Weekly 90 minute sessions starting at 7.00pm

Visit www.devon.cc/letstalk to
find out more about each session

and book your free place.
yeureep safer Devon

Have you got teenagers? Join us
online for a chat about some of the
challenges young people are facing
today, and find out what tools you
can use to support them.

Weekly 90 minute sessions
starting at 7.00pm

Visit www.devon.cc/letstalk to
find out more about each session
and book your free place.




Hello and welcome to the very first Year 7
newsletter! It’s hard to believe how much we’ve
managed to fit into this first fwo weeks at college: I
think I can say with some confidence that the initial
butterflies surrounding such a huge milestone have
started to settle (for both students and parents),
and that the school routines and routes around the
college are starting to feel more familiar.

I’'ve had the pleasure of getting to know a great
many of our new Year 7s, and their enthusiasm and
excitement is infectious. I know they are going to
become an integral part of the college community,
and as exciting opportunities present themselves
over the coming months, we will be sure to make
you are of them via this newslefter and our school
comms.

We had our first assembly this week, and the topic
was celebrating our ‘wins’. That’s not to say just the
big wins, but the small ones too, and I'd like point
out a few of these that the students might have
overlooked:

* You've dll just been through one of the most
significant shifts to your life so far - it wasn’t
easy, but you did it - well done!

* You’ve now done a complete cycle of your two
week timetable and have met all of your
teachers and found your teaching rooms - even
if you did get lost along the way!

e You’ve no doubt met new friends and faced
challenges you may never have thought your
able to do - you’re more resilient than you might
think.

I’ll be eager to hear more of your wins when I see
you around school or on duty - please be sure to
share them with me!

I'd also like to take this opportunity to thank our
fantastic Year 7 tutoring team: we have a wealth of
experience in the team, and I hope some of you
have had the chance to speak with them already. Of
course we also have our Meet The Tutor evening
coming up in the next few weeks, and I hope to see
a great many of you there as this is a lovely way to
know our Year 7 families.

Please remember to contact your child’s tutor if you
have any concerns - they will be more than happy
to support in any way they can.

T’_‘T_j‘m_‘m1
Year 7 Notice Board

Head of Year - Mr Hunter
Assistant Head of Year - Mrs Massey

/@
Please can I remind all students
to remember their Tavi 7: pencil
case containing pencil, pen,
ruler, eraser, reading book and
bare essentials. We’ve now
passed the two week grace
period of not awarding red

boards for forgetting these or
lateness, so please be prepared!

-

An extensive list of clubs being run by the Creative Arts
Faculty has been released this week. Students can find a
full list of clubs and their timings on the creative arts
facebook page at
https://www.facebook.com/tavicreativearts/

There is still time to sign up for Cross Countfry, which
starts on 21st September. Last year it was really
impressive to see how those involved matured through
the season and onwards into the athletics season. Cross
country is a great feam sport and ultimately it’s fun, and
it's a great way for those interested to experience
secondary school sport for the first time. There is never
any pressure or expectation other than to take part and
run their best.

If interested, please collect a form from the PE office.

CARE - Oliver N has shown a truly caring attitude by
looking out for a friend in need this week.

CHALLENGE - George H has been incredibly brave
since starting, as he’s faced numerous challenges
settling into school - well done!

EXCEL - Thank you to the many students who have
already shown an interest in becoming students
reps - you know who you are!

Top 20 - most green boards given this week

Ollie H Lola w

Lilly-Anne V  Paige R

Mollie C-W  Lily-Mae P D o¢
James S Seren B-W ¢

Toby S Jeeho K m .‘
George S Alisha H ;

Jack T ZacT

Heidi C Tate R

Ailsa S Alfie M

Ollie R-R Sofiia D



Year 8 Notice Board

Head of Year - Mrs Ingleby
Assistant Head of Year - Mr Marsh

It is great to see so many year 8s with a smile on their
face and a spring in their steps ready for this new
academic year. We have made a fantastic start to the
new school year. We thank you for your actions around
the school, your school uniform and your approach to
learning.

As you have well noticed there are a couple of changes
from last year, especially regarding uniforms. Now the
heat wave has disappeared and the week’s ‘grace’ has
been and gone, you are now expected to be dressed
appropriately and a reminder of the schools minimum
expectations are addressed in this newsletter.

Manners are going to be a focus this term along with
how we look affer and manage our mental health. Just
a reminder that the key stage 3 hub is there to support
you and where you will find Mrs Ingleby and Mr Marsh.

RE

MINDER

We have had a really busy couple of weeks since the
last newsletter including trips to sports clubs and
extra-curricular clubs will start up again soon. Please
join tfeams and take part in the activities that interest
you. These usudlly take place after school on a
Tuesday and Thursday where late bus provision is
provided.

Remember to let us know if you have a good trip idea
in the future.

If you compete outside of school for any team or you
do some fundraising or anything else that's worth a
mention, please let Mr Marsh know.

* A blazer OR school jumper must be worn, unless a teacher allows you to remove them in class. NEW

Top 20 - most green boards given this week

Riley H Alastair G

Tia M Connor K

Thomas L Riley M » D °¢
Nevaeh B Saba P V +

Charlie F Olivia T m .«‘
Layla C Samuel D

Arthur M Oscar F ;

Sophia W Imogen N

Tyler C Oliver P

Ethan E Melody V

FOR THIS YEAR. Outdoor coats must be removed when you enter any school building, Shirts must be

s and coming to get a ‘spare’ from
and moreover they cost money to

on and demonstrate courtesy to your

Demonstrating one of the cooperative values-
Solidarity, Self-help, Self- responsibility, Democracy.
Demonstrating one of our ethical values- Openness,

Honesty, Social-Responsibility, Caring for others:
Kayleigh B
Samuel G
Joe Monk
Jacob J
James O




BEAYEEE AT EANTEAYEE T THY A Y
Year 9 Notice Board

Head of Year - Miss Evans
Assistant Head of Year -Miss Fox

Welcome back Year 9! It has been a fantastic start and you all look amazing in your uniform. Please
continue to wear it with pride. You have not only grown over the summer holidays but also matured
continuing to develop into the lovely young adults that we all know you are. You are an exceptional
group of people who have the ability to achieve all of your aspirations. We wish you luck for the year
ahead!

Enrichment CARE - Scarlett B - for consistently meeting
Please remember to sign up for the Year 9 expectations.

Sports Tour which is due to take place April
2024. You have until 12th October to put your
name down for this ‘fgn'rosfic opportunity.
Not only will you get Tbe chance for sport but EXCEL - Alfie M - for his extremely hard working

you get to go to "D\i;n'e‘y World as well as a attitude, asking lots of pertinent and thoughtful
shopping experience his and Mrs Ingleby questions.

iy
!

CHALLENGE - Scarlett K - for having a positive
attitude and showing great kindness.

Top 20 - most green boards given this week

Sienna M EThGn H-L

Anastasiia M Jaydon B
Cameron M Archie B

Toby S Shannon C
Emya T Candie E

Emily W Isabelle F
Harvey Y Milly G

Henry W Holly H

Billy P Riley L

Archie P Tori-Paighton L
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Cross-country starts next Thursday. Mr Ingleby g 2 4
says you know who you are! If you are : N e TR
interested in taking part, please speak to Mr.
Ingleby. A date for your diary is next Tuesday 19th

September. This is our Meet the Tutor Evening

Please be aware that Creative Arts clubs start Which is from 4pm to f)pm. There. Wi"_ be a short
from Monday 18th. For more details look on the presentation in the main hall but it will also be a
Creative Arts facebook page, speak to Mrs chance for parents and guardians to meet and

Pearson or anyone from the Creative Arts team. ~ SP€dk with your new tutor.




Year 10 Notice Board

Head of Year - Mrs Squire
Assistant Head of Year -Mr Trimmer

A massive well done to the new Year 10 cohort for returning from the six week vacation and really hitting the
ground running with great attitudes and smiling faces!

The transition from the six week summer to the fast pace of school is always a tough one, but we have seen so
many of Year 10 strive to be their best. Thank you and keep it up.

We also see this year a new look with the introduction of the tartan skirts making their mark. A final note from
myself, Ms Squire and the whole tutor team. We look forward to working alongside each student in Year 10 to
ensure that they are able to thrive and in turn strive to achieve their full potential, to care, challenge and excel.

A

CARE - We have seen a huge amount of
care amongst the year group where
students have been looking out for each
other throughout the day and this week.
It is great to see students striving to be
their best in class and caring about their
studies. Keep it up. We look forward to
sharing more stories this term of
individuals showing care.

CHALLENGE - Please share all of your
successes with your tutors and teachers
so that we can share this and celebrate
your success.

EXCEL - We very much look forward to
nominating students for awards and

sharing achievements in all extra _— B ..
curricular and academic studies this Free support sessions for parents and carers
year.

Have you got teenagers? Join us
online for a chat about some of the
challenges young people are facing
today, and find out what tools you
can use to support them.

Weekly 90 minute sessions

Top 20 - most green boards given this week startilg at 7.00pm

Sofia E Isaac N Visit www.devon.cc/letstalk to
Miles I Wilson E find out more about each session
Jamie C Josh A and book your free place.

Jamie S Finley H
Jack R Philly P
Imogen Ha Oscar M
JazmineC Morgan C
Ryan C Joshua D
George G Jack T
Brook GT Ellie M H




Year 11 Notice Board

Head of Year - Mr Jacob
Assistant Head of Year - Mr Murphy

We would also like to welcome Mr Jacob, who is our )
new head of year and our new tutors to the Year 11
team; Mr Hosking, Mrs Doyle, Ms Robinson, Ms Prior,
Mr Wilson, Mr Lane, Mr Hillman, Mrs Raeburn, Miss
Palmer and Mrs Millidge. We were very pleased to
welcome back our Year 11 students and have really
enjoyed hearing about the amazing things they
have experienced over the summer holidays.

We have now reached one of the biggest stages in a
young person's life, their GCSE year. The students
have come back with a fantastic ‘go get them’
attitude, which is fantastic to see. The effort the
students put in now will be rewarding come results
day. We look forward to supporting our Year 11
students along their journey this year. —

Top 20 - most green boards given this week _

Riley B Harriet S
Anya J Lilli M
Charlie C Jodie M

Jordyn P Ash N N
Niamh P Lucas E K

Sebastian L Rosie K

Oliver D Josie B

Tal P Lennon M

Ben P Bella D

Megan G Hayden D A

CARE - We have seen a huge amount of
care amongst the year group where
students have been looking out for each
other throughout the day and this week.
It is great to see students striving to be
their best in class and caring about their
studies. Keep it up. We look forward to
sharing more stories this term of
individuals showing care.

CHALLENGE - Please share all of your
successes with your tutors and teachers
so that we can share this and celebrate

your success.

EXCEL - We very much look forward to
nominating students for awards and
sharing achievements in all extra
curricular and academic studies this
year.




Tavistock College

Open Evening
Wednesday 27th September

Years 4, 5 & 6 Open Evening
Presentations and tours:
5.15pm, 6.00pm & 6.45pm

Open Mornings:
Tuesday 3rd, 10th & 17th October
Wednesday 4th & 18th October

Contact us: 01822 614231 enquiries@tavistockcollege.org




At Nationaol Online Safety, we belisve inempowering parents, carers and trusted adults with the information to hold an informed conversation about online sofety with their children, should thoy foel
itis needed. This guide focuses on one of many issues which we believe truested adults should be aware of. Please visit www.nationolonlinesofety.com for further guides, hints ond tips for odults.

What|Parents!& Carers Need to Know about“-'- -

JLIVE STREAI ING

Live streaming involves broadcasting and watching videos online in real time, often on social
media or via platforms like YouTube and Twitch. Viewers can interact through comments;
chats and reactions during the broadcast: such instant engagement makesthis'an exciting
way to share experiences, learn from others and build digital communities. Despite the
many, positives, live streaming also creates a potential platform for.unsuitable ﬁc-
content and poses some risks to children: it's essential to keep privacy and #
safety in mind and comply with each site or app's age restrictions. i U o
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PUT PRIVACY FIRST ﬁ“ MANAGE MUL]TSTREAWNG Q o GET I‘NVDL’UE‘D YOURSELF

Ihmuﬂ- the stuuming app's settings, switch i Some apps and sites let users stream their Research su iz a significant number of streams
yuurt Id's ac-:oun to ‘private’, so only their friends eontent through multiple social media platfarms at show o eni an their own, often in a supposed sale

S can their broodcasts. You could also once. A broodcast on SteamYard, for cmmph. con o like m-lr bedroom. I your child wants to live
lurn ¢II tMllw chat, shlddlng ewr child from any be shared on YouTube, Twitch, X and Faceboak if the reaim, ask if you could be nt because z‘w
c.Ewl'tlng comments - although viewers' feedback is gecounts are linked. The § tuacv settings can differ interested in how it works, You could even set up y-:-ur
en Seen as on integral part ¢I the fun, identity any on each of these, s0we' g‘g-st only streaming via own gccount to gain o more detailed knowledge
nearky it oﬂs- such as school unifarms or visib ’ ane platform at o time to ma
landmarks) that could give away your child's location, aver who's watching your child's videos.

TALK ABOUT LIVE STREAMING CONSIDER THEIR ONLINE REPUTATION (_:,:’ .

Try to start with positives before discussing potential risks. -\ As the broadcasts are live, it often causes the misconception
e, U

ntain greater contral what Iﬁ'c;nfrchlid dl:sa:autinuﬁobllwsmnms mnd
@y're broadeasting te

You could ask which live streaming uﬁps your child likes and umong young people that whatever happens in their video sim Iply
how they use them, Do they just watch streams or create their ‘vanishes” once the stream ends. However, videos can stay onli
own? Explain why it's unwize to 1 ?\r&ul personal infermation indelinitely or be recorded by other users. It's important mutgour
while streaming (even ta friends). If you feel your child’s too child understands what they do and say in a live stream coul
young lor live streams, explain your reasoning to them and potentially damnFt their online reputation and, quite possibly, be
perhaps agree to review this decision in the luture, Eo seen by prospective future employers, colleges or universities,
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At National Online Safety, we balieve in ampowering parents, carars and trusted adults with the information to hold an infarmed conversation about online safety with theirchildren, should they feel
itis noeded. This guide focuses on one of many issues which we believe trusted adults should be aware of. Ploase visit www.nationalonlinesafety.com for furthar guides, hints and tips for odults.

ING GENERATIVES

AlIN THE CLASSR:

w 3 Since the lounch of ChatGPT in late'2022] the education communi ';Lirulaud'f begunto/see the’enormous potential of, -

Pt~

ganarative Al as a tool for, planning, arganising, cdmantﬁh a land learning supportiThe problem#The technology,

OM e

"

is occelerating so fost thot many tea o idea how ﬁ‘:‘rbegin m'ukin‘é'-tﬁa mostofjitf@urexpert's toptips
could help you to start integrating Al into your, classroom forthe coming academic year!

ASK WHAT IT NEEDS WHAT IS GENERATINE AI?

With ChatGPT, you could bt?hn m- Generative Al encompasses the family of artilicial intelligences which dre
asking what it needs you to initially copable of creating content. This includes large language models such as
input te provide the best response, ChatGPT and Google Bard; text-te-image diffusion madels including Midjourn
S0, something like: "I want you to and Stable Diffusion; the newer crop of apps which can create videos from text, like
act as a history teacher. | will ~  RunwayML; and music-lecused re such as Google's MusiclM,
provide the syllabus and you will : £ i
ovide me with a scheme of work,

irstof all, tell me what you need to
know from me to create an
excellent, differentiated scheme

o TODRY'S LESS0NS:

-
' START BROAD AND e
ZOOM IN ? [ @)  RoBo-POETRY

If you ask ChatGPT to give you a
fully differentioted ond rezourced
scheme of work or lesson plan from \ Il Eﬁ TN T
just ene prampt, you'll prebably be IUARU U
dizappainted. instead, in by - '
rn esﬂng a weekly outline; then o 5 X F. i Rn'l
d b down; then a single
lesson; then the resources. That way,

ou'll get a lot more detall ond can

weak the output if it's not quite right.

ROLES HELP TO gy
TACKLE TASKS |

Because language models like
ChatGFT are trained on human data,
they'ra good at rolaplq!{;ng. Asking it
to assume a specific rale — and K
talling it the tone you wish it to take - i Ao ETANT
willlikely maoke its output closer to | el

what you're looking for. For example: MR GPT
“You will take the role of an e

AQA GCSE maths teacher. Write a
syllobus guide for AQA GCSE maths
in o friendly, reassuring tone.”

i e —_—
CREATE ‘CHARACTER’
BOTS o

O8N

You can create your own chat @ ':' '
bots for students to have free
access to ChotGPT without
logging in. On zapier.com, choose
‘interfaces’ then select ‘Chatbot’.
Filling in the fields allows you to
customise the chatbot's persona (to

" ‘helpful teacher’ or literary analyst’,
for example) and create on action
thot copies the response tothe
clipboord. You con then release this
o your students.

i i —

AVOID PLAGIARISM - §% - TRY | ) | DIFFERENT TOOLS FOR
DETECTORS - i PLAYGROUND 1 DIFFERENT JOBS

We'd advise caution in using Al On platierm.openal.com, go inta ChatGPT is impressive, but it’s not the
plogiarism checkers as they aren't ‘Playground’. Choose the chat only taol in the box, Perplexity is o
reliable yet: they're easy to fool and aption from the drop-down menu, simple to use web-enabled Al that
often give folse positives. Some and then select the 16K mode|. This Funs the most up-to-date version of
students have already been wrongly will quadruple the token size (or ChatGPT in the background — while Pi
accused of cheating, which hos memory ], meaning that you can i a friendlier-sounding chatbot that
destroyed their relctionship with paste in an entire chapter of a novel, students can get into discussions with
their teacher. It's better to use your act fram a play or section of a on almost any subject, They both

8 oum il.:ggemem (os you'll know your textbook, and ask the Al questions encourage learners to go deeper by
own students’ style) or consider § cbout it. This makes the GPT model asking fl‘b‘b‘ﬂg questions or
other options such as contrelled so much more useful, suggesting ways to explore o topic,
Ossessments.
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THE NORM
Gamma is an app which uses Al to
plan presentations, while Notion
software employs Al te change the
tone and length of text, and explore
ideas, Even without the Al elements,
hawever, both would be warthwhile
additions for any school as online
alternatives ko Google or Microsoft
applications fsu:h as Word and
PowerPaint) and are free to use, with
frave Al credits included.

SETUP AN‘ASKTHE
AT STATION &

Currantly, it's hard for school-age
children to engage with ChatGPT, as
signing in requires o phone number
and two-factor authentication. It's
also problematic with data
E_Imtanhun in many countries.
staad, you could set up one or two
Tuhp 5 in the classroom as ‘ask
= T' workstations, which you
con direct your students to use at
appropriate moments.

BE CRITICAL USERS bO'

Because they sound o convincing,
enerative Als' cccasional
allucinations’ ean cause problems.

Teach your students to think critically

about what Al tells them - and fact

check itz responzes, particular
those involving references. Models
like Google Bard, while good for

ideation, have already gormered a

reputation for confidently making up

ences and even website URLE.

GENERATE LOTS OF IDEAS

When exploring o tople with
ChatGPT, ask it to generate

10, 20 or even 50 ldeas

around the theme. For example:
*Give me ten interesting an
unuzual legson startersto hook
my Year B class into the waber
cyele,” You can then overlay your
human intelligence and choose
thi best option for your class.
Some won't be great, but you only
need one that is!

L]
TAILOR YOUR
RESOURCES

ChatGPT is excellent for
ditferentiating resources tao fit specific
oudiences, as it can rewrite any
resource to batter suit o different age
or ability range. You could also ask it
for alternative ways to present

_ information, such as explaining a
com concapt in the style of a
blockbuster movie scene or giving
three simpler analogies that a much
younger pupil would be more likely to
understand.
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At National @nline Safety, we believe in empoweri ng parents, carers and trusted adults with the infermation to hold aninformed conversation about online safety with their ehildren,
should they feal itis needed. Pleases visit www.nationalonlinesafaty.com for further guides, hints and tips for adults.

JWhatiParentsit{CarersiNeeditolknowlabouty
s =8 SHARINGPHOIOS
o JN' \J_.

pli
Cﬁgﬂa is cowmmonplace und =

attachedfounguideicanlhelpiparentsiandlcarersitalconsidenthelpotenti
informed choiceslabout’safely/sharing|p!

Meet Qur Expert

Cabriella Russo i asafeguanding consultant with more than 20 years'
g with children, fomilies, and odults ineducation, local
and mental health sattings, bothin the UK and intemotionolly
Sha hos developed cnline safety training forlocal authorities ond foster

care ogencies across Britain and is the online safety expart for Fosterwiki. ]
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